
HMS Uniform Policy 

   
 

Uniform should be worn appropriately in regard to both the policy and the judgement of the pastoral and senior 

staff.  

New logo on branded items from September 2021: For Year 5, and those replacing their uniform from September 

2021. 

Girls: 

Item Description Notes 

School sweatshirt  HMS bottle green with school logo Only from approved uniform supplier 

White polo shirt  
Plain white polo shirt with/without school 
logo 

Logo version optional  

Trousers Grey/black formal trousers 
Trousers should not be leggings, jeans or jean 
like in appearance 
No logos, studs or obvious zips 

Skirt Grey/black school skirts 
Skirts should not be unduly short or made from 
jersey stretch fabric  

Hosiery 
Plain black tights or plain black, grey or 
white socks 

No patterns 

Shoes* 
Plain black leather/leather effect, polished 
shoes or low-heeled boots 

No patent or suede 
No trainers or sports shoes 
No obvious logos or branding 
No adornments 

Boys: 

Item Description Notes 

School sweatshirt  HMS bottle green with school logo  Only from approved uniform supplier 

White polo shirt 
Plain white polo shirt with/without school 
logo 

Logo version optional  

Trousers Grey/black formal trousers 
Trousers should not be leggings, jeans or jean 
like in appearance 
No logos, studs or obvious zips 

Socks Plain black, grey or white No patterns 

Shoes* 
Plain black leather/leather effect, polished 
shoes or low-heeled boots 

No patent or suede 
No trainers or sports shoes 
No obvious logos or branding 
No adornments 

General: 

Item Description Notes 

Belts  Plain black  

Hairstyles Natural hair colour Extreme hairstyles are not permitted 

Jewellery 
Watches and one plain set of ear studs are 
permitted 

Ear studs must be removed for PE**  
Earrings or other piercings are not permitted 

Make-up No make-up may be worn False nails are not permitted 

 

If there are issues with a pupil’s uniform we will work with the family to support in resolving the issue.  

 
* For health and safety reasons pupils will be expected to change their footwear for PE lessons. 

**Please time ear piercing to be during the summer holidays so that it does not prevent removing studs in PE lessons 


